FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Tuesday, October 23, 2007

Present: 
Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Jones, Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, and


Mr. Westervelt 


Absent:  
Mr. Mastascusa, Mr. Linnane, Mr. Kirby




Guests: 
Mr. Tassone


At 7:35 PM the meeting was called to order.

Mr. Jones asked why final numbers for the Batchelder School costs were not yet final since
it has been over one year since the construction has been completed and the building
occupied.  The overall cost has not yet been bonded and is currently being financed through
bond anticipation notes (BAN).  The next school BAN would be September 2008.


Revolving accounts were reviewed with information provided as of June 30, 2007 by

Mr. Tassone.

The school lunch costs were discussed.  There is concern with the deficit which has an
impact on free cash.  Discussion included questions on the current contract under which 
the program is administered and how the cost is covered in the school budget.

Other revolving accounts were reviewed.  There were suggestions that some of the smaller
accounts might be closed out.  Overall while the account balances was appreciated 
Ms. Hurlbut suggested that additional review be followed up at another meeting when 
Mr. Tassone has more information available on each account.  It had also been suggested 
that the list of accounts also be organized by category.  A number of the accounts were 
set up as part of land development projects with specific purposes while others were set 
up to handle charitable contributions.

Mr. Kelliher reported that the Secondary School Building Committee reported that 
Dr. Troughton believed that some money on the Batchelder school project would be received.  

Ms. Hurlbut reported that the Library has been hit with additional activity with the Schools
early release on Wednesdays.

New Business: Mr. Wolpin suggested that the liaison list needs updating.  Ms. Hurlbut said
that she will look into it.


Requests for budgets have been sent out to the Department Heads by the TA.

Minutes of October 1, 2007 were reviewed.  Mr. Kelliher motioned to approve which
was seconded by Mr. Wolpin and approved unanimously with Mr. Westervelt abstaining.


At 9:00pm Mr. Wolpin made motion to adjourn which was seconded by Ms. Hurlbut. 


Our next meeting has been tentatively set up for November 13, 2007 (now 11/28).
Approved ________________________

Dated __________________ 

